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Ashwin VS  

His Internship Report ( May 2014-July 2014) 

At the outset I would like to thank everyone at CRG for giving me the opportunity to intern and for 
assisting me extensively in my study. I’m indebted to the Director Dr. Ranabir Samaddar and the 
President Paula Banerjee for their encouragement, assistance and useful insights into my study. The time 
I spent in CRG has contributed immensely to my academic learning and experience and for this I would 
like to thank Ms Madhurilata Basu, Mrs Debaruti Bagchi, Mr. Shuvro, Mr. Samaresh, Mr. Rajat, Ms 
Suchorita, Peter Grbac, Ratan Sir and Mrs Chatterjee. I cannot thank my mentors Iman Sir and Atig Sir 
enough for keeping me focused on my study till the very end and for introducing me to Crime fiction 
novels and also lending books on a regular basis. For making my stay in Kolkataan enjoyable one and 

being kind enough to take me around the city I must thank Iman Sir, Atig Sir, Madhurilata Madam and 
Debaruti Madam. Further thanks to Atig Sir who showed me around Shantiniketan and for the 
innumerable historical titbits about Kolkata and the surrounding towns. I owe special thanks to Mr. 
Ritajyoti of the Centre for Studies in Social Science (CSSS, Kolkata) for without him I did not have a line 
of inquiry to my study. I thank Mohanda for the endless cups of chai, coffee and most importantly his 
homely presence. These 2 months have been most educative and wouldn’t have been possible without 
the help of everyone involved at CRG. Thank you. 

During my stay, I was exclusively involved in studying the UID (Aadhar card) in the context of the 
refugee problematic. While my topic initially dealt with the existing literature on the ‘surveillance’ aspect 
of the UID, I later focused on the aspect of ‘financialization’ and tried to understand the dimensions of 
‘security’ and ‘welfare’ which became the principal focus of my study. The purpose of my study was to 
provide a broad speculative theoretical framework to understanding the implications of the UID project. 

Concluding Note: 

I’m extremely grateful to everyone at CRG for this internship opportunity and thank them again. I would 
like to wish CRG the very best for the IUCN conference and the Fifth Critical Studies Conference and look 
forward to continue my association with the Organization. 

 


